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At The Handle  
If you would like to contribute material, please submit to the address on 
the cover or contact me at (715) 697-8458 I may be reached via e-mail 
at clmodman@wctc.net 

Ramblings from your Editor  

     Wooo Hooo!  The Circulator is here again.  Thereôs been stuff going on already, so pay 
attention.  First off:  The 2015 library show has come and gone.  Thanks to all who partici-
pated by lending your models and/or time.  By all accounts, the open house was a suc-
cess.  Don did us a favor by writing up a little ditty that appears in these pages.  The egg 
carton gliders turned out to be a good idea. 
 
     A few of us took the opportunity this past Saturday to check out the new contest site.  
With the addition of the grass area, this promises to be the most room we have ever had to 
hold the contest.  I could see where we may need to carefully control parking and walking 
routes for those in attendance.  There are few natural features to help direct the flow of traf-
fic.  Provided the neighbors put up with us, I donôt see how we can lose.  Nearly all of our 
participants, come from parts South and this location is much closer for them, besides of-
fering a great flying spot without a bunch of soccer Nazis hassling us.  If you get a chance, 
go see the place.  Itôs on County Highway  NN in Mukwanago.  Take a plane and your fly-
ing buddy.  We have permission to fly if the site is not being used.  Mike took the time to 
drive over toward the nearest houses and came away convinced that we should not have 
any problems.  Our limited use should also help us keep the  natives from getting restless. 
 
     In addition to touring the contest site, on Saturday Don and I also attended the Model 
Engine Collectors Association ñCollectoò  at the Greendale Legion hall.  Not too amazing 
this time around.  There were only a handful of guys displaying their stuff and an equally 
measly trickle of potential buyers.  If you get a chance, go to one of these events.  If you 
have items laying around to sell, you need not be a member to rent a table.  Any kind of 
model gear is welcome.  It would be worth supporting this more as modelers.  The guys 
who show up are into traditional forms of the hobby and are full of  bullé great stories. 
 
     If you are thinking about volunteering to participate at Kidventure this July, there is still 
time to sign up.  I spoke to Geri Macarthur today, and she must have the forms with your 
personal info in her hands by May 15th.  If you donôt know which days you will be able to 
help, make a good guess and send it in.  The work schedule can be straightened out later. 
We are expecting more campers this year than ever before, and letôs face it, the camping is 
half the fun, especially when Iôm there.  So, come and help the kiddies fly, camp, have a 
few beers and eat way too much all week.   Then, if you have time, check out the worldôs 
largest aviation event as a bonus. July 20th through the 26th.  Email Melissa if you can 
help out.  
 
     Show up at the meeting this Saturday.  The weather is supposed to be warm and sunny 
just like your pal, Big How.  And if you ever want to see your planes from the library show 
again, you might really want to be there.   
 
     Be there AND be square, 
 
     Howard 



CIRCLE MASTERS FLYING CLUB 

MEETING MINUTES for APRIL 2015 

 
 The monthly meeting of the Circle Masters Flying Club for April 2015 was held at the 

Sussex Library on Saturday the 4th. Prior to the meeting a display of models, engines, etc. was 

put up in the display case in the lobby. 

Models will be hung in the meeting room at a later date.  

*** 

 The meeting was brought to order by Pres. Greg at 1:07 PM. As usual, He began the meet-

ing by inquiring if all members had received the newsletter and had read the minutes of the last 

meeting. All members present (12), indicated that they had received the newsletter and read the 

minutes. The minutes stood as published.      

 The Treasurers report was given by Ralph who outlined the current financial status of the 

club.  A motion to accept this report was made and seconded.      

*** 

REPORTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS: Wayne reported that he has a quote for a  

replacement for the club banners. For $98.00 we can have a three by six  

foot outdoor banner with six eyelets. It will include the club logo, name and  

small AMA logo. The members voted to go ahead with this proposal.  

Greg reported that Jason did receive approval from the park board to name 

our flying field in honor of Dan Tetzlaff. 

               

OLD BUSINESS: A decision regarding exact wording for the above mentioned  

sign will be made at the May meeting. The open house to be held in conjunction with the Library 

display and will be on April 18th.  Greg, Don & Dave have volunteered their services for this 

event. 
        

NEW BUSINESS: Melissa briefed those members who will volunteer for Kid Venture at EAA this 

year on the application which will be sent to those who volunteered last year. New volunteers are 

also welcome.   Mike opened a discussion on flying at Mukwonago High School on May 2nd. He 

confirmed that we are cleared to use the designated area after 12:30 PM on that Saturday. It will 

also give us a chance to check out this new site for the upcoming club contest.  
                                                                                               *** 

Since there was no more business to discuss Greg called for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The 

motion was made and seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 2:21 PM. 
*** 

SHOW & TELL: There was no show and tell this month.   

   

Submitted by: Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary                              04/29/2015 



 
May meeting:  Saturday may 9th, Sussex village park.  Not on the first Saturday to 
avoid dog show!  You have been warned.  Meeting at 1:00 pm with flying before and 
after.  
 
June meeting:  Saturday June 6th, Sussex village park  meeting at 1;00 pm with fly-
ing before and after.  
 
Annual stunt, scale and now, combat contest:  Sunday june 7th, mukwanago high 
school,  county highway nn in mukwanago.   

UPCOMING EVENTS  

See you at the meeting!  Bring your planes and FLY. 

      

The Circlemasters C/L Club model airplane display and Open House at the Village of Sussex Pauline 

Haas Library was held on Saturday 4/18 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Members Dave Siegler, Jason Nettesheim, 

John Schram, Pres. Greg Schmidt, and Don Adriano were in attendance to answer questions and to promote 

the Club and Control Line, in general. In addition to the member's planes already on display in the showcase 

and hanging from the ceiling, a video loop entitled "Wired for Excitement" was shown on the library's TV and 

DVD player. Dave set up his small engine display with some engines assembled and disassembled and the 

tools needed to work on them. His purpose was to answer inquiries about model airplane engines and how 

they operate. A table was set up to allow kids to make the foam penny gliders traced on egg carton tops and 

cut out with scissors. 

 

The first hour saw only a few people curious enough to enter the display room, mainly due to the sign 

pointing to the large meeting room. Those that came in commented favorably on the hanging planes. In that 

first hour, 2 or 3 adults expressed keen interest in the Club and it's activities. Two youngsters built the gliders 

with assistance from Greg, John, Jason, and Don. With some fine trimming and adjustment of the penny, the 

planes flew pretty well and the kids had fun learning how to launch them. 

 

The second hour was well attended by both adults and kids. Several adults inquired about the Club and 

it's activities........expressing interest in parent/child involvement. 

 

There were 6-7 young people that made the gliders and it kept the members busy adjusting the planes 

so they would fly well. The room was a bit small for all the parents, kids, and the penny planes in the air. 

Nevertheless, everyone seemed to enjoy themselves.  

  

Even with the effort expended by all members to put on the display and the Open House, the Club 

may or may not gain members. But the goodwill created within the community can only enhance our already 

excellent rapport with the Village of Sussex.   

By:  Don Adriano 



Here are a few pictures from the unofficial,  inaugural  
tryout of the new contest site.  Note 3 year old Trenten 
Brewer having a ball with his first control line flight.  
Heôs getting a little help from Air Force Reserve SSgt. 
Kelsey Brewer, whom he refers to as mama.  Trenten 
was flying the same plane Kelsey learned to fly with 14 
years ago, using uncle Erikôs speed handle that 
whipped up a couple of (still standing) AMA records! 
You know the rest of these characters 


